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WELCOME, INTRODUCTIONS, AND MINUTES
Commissioner Stan Summers, Chair, opened the meeting and welcomed everyone to the historic Academy Conference Center in Brigham.  Introductions were made.  Summers asked if there were any changes or additions to the minutes of the September 28, 2016 Governing Board Meeting. Council Member Cory Yeates MOVED to approve; Council Member Val Potter SECONDED and the minutes were APPROVED unanimously.
EXTERNAL AUDIT REPORT FOR FISCAL YEAR 2016
Fred Burr of Wiggins and Company presented the results of the required External Audit of all BRAG operations for Fiscal Year 2016 (July 1, 2015 – June 30, 2016).  

The audit is conducted in accordance with auditing standards generally accepted in the United States of America and the standards applicable to financial audits contained in Government Auditing Standards, issued by the Comptroller General of the United States.  Refer to all reports for details of audit.
Mr. Burr stated that the very thorough audit found no deficiencies and there were no negative findings to report. Burr said he had also reviewed monitoring reports from many of BRAG’s funding sources and found “glowing” reviews.  Mr. Burr added that a report of no findings was very uncommon in the many public sector audits he has done and complimented the BRAG Board and management. Roger Jones expressed his appreciation to Debbie Lee for her excellent work.

Summers asked for a motion to accept the Bear River Association of Governments External Audit Report by Wiggins and Company for Fiscal Year 2016—year ending June 30, 2016.  Council Member Cory Yeates MOVED to ACCEPT; Council Member Val Potter SECONDED.  The motion PASSED unanimously.

Roger Jones shared pages from the State Auditors Compliance Audit Guide 1-3 (handout included) which requires that appropriate financial reports be prepared monthly or quarterly and reviewed by the governing body.  A six-page quarterly BRAG financial summary was attached. Debbie Lee will email the appropriate quarterly financial reports to all the governing board members prior to each governing board meeting and copies will be distributed at each meeting to comply with the State Auditor’s direction and to ensure that BRAG funds are managed appropriately.
Roger Jones requested a motion be made to show that the governing board has seen the BRAG financial summary for the quarter ended on 9-30-16.  Council Member Cory Yeates made the MOTION and Commissioner Jeff Hadfield SECONDED.  The motion PASSED unanimously.

CHANGES TO BRAG HOUSING AUTHORITY PAYMENT STANDARDS
BRAG Housing and Human Services Director Kent Watson presented a Fact Sheet summarizing the following Housing Authority operations: 
· 566 Total Vouchers—

· Logan City Housing Authority – 444 allocated vouchers from HUD

·  Bear River Regional Housing Authority – 122 allocated vouchers from HUD

· At total of 668 families are currently on the waiting list for the Housing Choice Voucher Program.  Letters have been sent out to those families. About half of the letters are coming back stating that client is not at the address listed.  This could drop the waiting list to around 350 families. The waiting list is also moving quickly due to the fact that more families are going off the program making room for new clients.
· 84% of families on the waiting list are extremely low income while 16% of the families are very low income.  Per HUD regulation, 75% of newly admitted housing participants must be extremely low income.

· The average monthly housing assistance payment for all families receiving monthly assistance is $343.00.  HUD rule, a family must pay at least 30% of their own income towards rent.
· Percentages of family types receiving housing vouchers in CY 2015: 24% single parent families, 63% a member of household who is disabled, and 4% elderly.
· The Homeownership Program is currently helping seven families, five in Logan City and two in the Bear River Regional Housing Authority pay for their mortgage payments.
Watson asked for approval of the Proposed New Payment Standards effective January 1, 2017.  (See the standards distributed for review.)  Jones stated that three of the five Housing Authority Board of Commissioners were in attendance and able to vote on this issue. Mayor Craig Petersen made the MOTION to approve; Council Member Val Potter SECONDED and the standards were APPROVED by Mayor Petersen, Council Member Potter and Mayor Fridal.  

BRAG APPOINTMENT TO STATE CDGB POLICY BOARD
Brian Carver, BRAG’s Community and Economic Development Director, requested a nomination for an elected official to represent BRAG on the State Policy Board for Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) to fill the vacancy created by Council Member Cory Yeates’ departure. Governor Gary Herbert will make the official appointment.
Bill Cox MOVED to nominate Box Elder County Commissioner Jeff Scott.  The MOTION was SECONDED by Council Member Val Potter and PASSED UNAMINOUSLY.

OTHER BUSINESS
No other business.

ADJOURN
The meeting adjourned at 4:50 p.m. Upon adjournment, attendees moved to the ballroom of the historic Academy Building joining advisory board members and staff for BRAG’s annual Christmas social.  At the dinner three outgoing Cache County Council members, Kathy Robison, Cory Yeates, and Val Potter were recognized for their dedicated public service.
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